 Clackamas River Water PRoviders

MEETING MINUTES 

August 1, 2018
Attendance:

Wade Hathhorn, NCCWC/Sunrise

Todd Heidgerken, Clackamas River Water

Suzanne DeLorenzo, Clackamas River Water

John Collins, South Fork Water Board

John Goodrich, City of Tigard

Dave Stone, City of Estacada

Joel Komarek, City of Lake Oswego

Kari Duncan, City of Lake Oswego

Sarah Jo Chaplen, Oak Lodge Water Services

Kim Swan, Clackamas River Water Providers

Christine Hollenbeck, Clackamas River Water Providers
John Lewis, City of Oregon City

Kristen Brown, City of Oregon City

Mallory Ott, City of Oregon City

Dave Davis, North Clackamas County Water Commission

Alan Schacht, North Clackamas County Water Commission

Gail Shaloum, Water Environment Services

Matt Glazewski, Water Environment Services

Paul Loikith, Portland State University

Brittany Saeman, Portland State University

Jacob Krall, Geosyntec 

Agenda

Approval of  June  CRWP Meeting Notes 

Public Comment
PSU Watershed Resiliency Project

New Cyanotoxin Rules and the CRWP BGA Response Plan
Summer Water Supply Discussion
Program Update

Member Roundtable
Approval of June Meeting Notes

Todd Heidgerken made a motion to approve the minutes for the June CRWP meeting.  John Goodrich seconded the motion.  The motion passes unanimously. 
Public Comment

None

PSU Watershed Resiliency Project

Kim introduced Brittany Saeman an intern from PSU working with ISS and the CRWP to look at agricultural water right on the Clackamas and what the opportunities to lease, or purchase these water rights for instream flows might look like.  Kim introduced Paul Loikith from PSU as one of the professors she has been working with on the Watershed Resiliency Project.  Paul provided the group 
with an overview of the project and how they had been looking at what affects water quality and quantity in the CWR today and what could change in the future?  She said that the purpose of phase one was to better understand the existing watershed conditions and that in phase 2 of the project she would be continuing to work with Paul and Max to look at how climate projected to change in the watershed with respect to things that matter (water quantity and quality).
New Cyanotoxin Rules and the CRWP BGA Response Plan

Kim told the group that the CRWP had had BGA toxin testing protocols in place for a number of years prior to the new OHA emergency rules were adopted.  It is anticipated that the emergency rules will become permanent rules at the end of the calendar year.  Kim asked the group for some guidance because the new rules require that all Clackamas water providers test raw water bi-monthly making the CRWP testing efforts somewhat redundant.  There was agreement that the CRWP should continue to work with PGE on these efforts and work with Estacada and Lake Oswego to test raw and finished water for toxins if toxins are identified in North Fork reservoir but not to conduct this testing at all of the treatment plants. 
Summer Water Supply
Kim provided the group with the most recent ORWD Water Supply Outlook for the beginning the end of July and with USGS gauge information on flows.  The group had a good discussion on summer water supply messaging and the need to develop a Joint Water Supply/Curtailment Plan to ensure all the water providers have consistent triggers and actions for water reduction efforts.  There was agreement that since Lake Oswego and Tigard have hired a consulting firm to help them revise their Water Management and Conservation Plan that timing of developing a Joint Plan was good.
Program Updates
CRWP Spring TTX - Kim told the group that the After Action Report was included in their meeting packets and had also been emailed out to participants. 
GRP Drill - Kim told the group that 2 geographic response plans had been chosen to conduct a functional drill on.  They include CRW's intake and a WES stormwater outfall in Riverside Park.  The drill will take place on Thursday, September 27th.  Kim said she would send a reminder out to everyone prior to the drill if people want to come and observe the event.
Annual Watershed Tour - Kim said that she was starting to plan the annual watershed tour and that was planning on floating the lower river again this year and asked if CRWP members would be able to have their staff talk about their intakes and water distribution systems.  
Summer Events - Christine told the group that she had just a few more summer events - the Gladstone and the Clackamas County Fair. 

Member Roundtable
Sunrise/NCCWC - Wade said that their reservoir project was in full gear and that lots of earth was being moved and that one of their long time Board Members, Ron Blake just announced his retirement from the Board.  Wade said that the NCCWC just finished revising their IGA and that both Sunrise and OLWSD had signed it and that they were just waiting for Gladstone to sign it.  

Lake Oswego - Joel said that they were working with GSI Water Solutions to update and merge their WMCP with the City of Tigard and that the first kick off meeting was later this month.  He also said that they just finished their Water Master Plan, that they had been providing West Linn with water this summer and that they need to circle back with the NCCWC regarding the LO Pipeline Project IGA. 
Tigard - John said that at the last Willamette Intake Commission meeting there was a discussion regarding a Kinder Morgan oil pipeline that was one mile upriver from the Willamette intake and that they had been talking about emergency preparedness action in regards to this pipeline.
Estacada - Dave said that everything was good in Estacada and that he had nothing new to report.
OLWSD - Sarah Jo said that their Board member Jim Martin just retired from the Board and that they were looking to fill that position.  They are still working on their water master plan and are in the process of trying to resolve issues that have come up regarding their new joint billing system (water, sewer, stormwater).
CRW - Todd said that their Water Master Plan is almost done and that they are working on two reservoirs, the carver bridge pipeline, and a new transmission line projects all of which will take a couple of years to complete.   They also have a Board vacancy they are trying to fill.
SFWB - John said that they have a transmission line leak and that they are working with contractors to identify ways to fix it as quickly as possible.
WES - Gail said that the Carli Creek Project was moving forward and that they hoping to do planting this fall.   

Next CRWP meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, October 3rd, 2018 from 9am – 11am at the NCCWC water treatment plant. 
